CITY OF BELLEWOOD
MINUTES - COMMISSIONERS MEETING – May 20, 2014 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by Mayor Orr.  Meeting was held at 3911 Leland Rd.
Commissioners attending were Karen Koch, Megan Walz, Wayne Rudloff, and Eric Gunderson
The minutes of the April, 2014 meeting were reviewed and approved as submitted.  
Financial Report - The monthly financial reports prepared by Joe Duane were reviewed.  The current monthly report format has been reinstituted and the correct financials were provided and reviewed.   Joe will provide his clerk services through June, 2014.
Old Business 
Speed humps/Sidewalks – Spring painting of speed humps in bright yellow has been completed.  Mayor Orr has coordinated the repairs with sidewalk contractor - to be completed soon.  Street repairs to be reviewed by Mayor Orr and contractors - bids expected to be received in June.
Elmwood Ave. Parking -A letter will be sent to the property owner regarding a 6 month temporary waiver of the enforcement of the ordinance forbidding installation of parking pads due to serious family illness.   Additionally, a letter will be sent to the property owner regarding parking regulations and ordinance (not on the grass in easement).
Alley Maintenance/Trees –Priorities/Budget/Timing for 2014 will be proposed at the June meeting.  There was some discussion on alley tree responsibility.
New Business –
Significant conversation ensued regarding the recent string of burglaries in Druid Hills.  Police patrols are being considered and might be jointly funded by surrounding cities.  Mayor Orr has agreed coordinate project with Druid Hills.
Masonic Homes Street Proposal – There was significant discussion regarding the recent proposal by the Masonic Homes to open four streets directly across Chenoweth to employee traffic.  The City of Bellewood will join St. Mathews with a strongly worded objection to eliminating the existing binding agreements forbidding access via these roads.  More information to follow.
There was brief conversation about Fall 2014 City of Bellewood elections and filing deadlines.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Orr described participation in a pilot program to improve the city website and make it more interactive with iLocal News –we agreed to participate in the pilot.
Next meeting is scheduled to be on June 24, 2014 - 6:30 pm at 3911 Leland Road. The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.
